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Minutes of the meeting of the Studland Annual Parish Meeting held in the Village Hall, Studland, on Monday 18th May 2015 at 7.00pm.                           
Present:-
Chairman: P N Bowyer
Councillors: Mrs J Dyball, M Ferguson, R Harwood, A Parsons (7.15pm), R Rose, S Smith and Mrs M South 
County Councillor: M Lovell (7.25pm)
Also present: E Wright (National Trust), L Johnson (Clerk)

Public: 4
1. Apologies
 Apologies for absence were received from Bill Sivewright (Dorset and Somerset Air Ambulance), Barbara Matthews and Eric Stobart (St. Nicholas Church) and Doris Royal (Studland Women’s Institute).
2. Minutes of the Meeting held on 19 May 2014
Resolved that the minutes of the above meeting be confirmed and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.
3. Matters Arising

None
4. Chairman’s Reports
The Chairman presented a report covering the following;
The council had had a successful year with 12 monthly meetings being held.  There had been good attendance by members and limited attendance by residents.  The main issues raised were in relation to planning matters.  The council had received a petition against the proposed relocation of the bus stop on Swanage Road at Harmony Terrace. The council had also responded to matters raised by residents such as fencing associated with the hedge at the playing field and a proposed reduction in the number 50 bus service.  The council organised a petition regarding the number 50 bus and received 636 objections within a period of 3 weeks.

The council had made a complaint against the local planning authority concerning Ballard Glebe although this has not been satisfactorily resolved.  The council had also responded to consultations including the Heathlands Strategy and the Partial Review of the Local Plan.
Members had taken part in external meetings in respect of Wytch Farm Oil Management, Purbeck Transport Action Group, Studland Beach Users Action Group, Studland Village Hall Management Committee and the Purbeck branch of the Dorset Association of Parish and Town Councils.  The continued representation at meetings of the Studland Parochial Church Council had been discussed and agreement for a way forward had been reached.
Some members had attended the planning training sessions provided by the district council.  The training had focused mostly on the delivery of information and it was felt that there should have been more emphasis on interaction and local case studies from parishes.  The Chairman had also attended the annual meeting of the Dorset Association of Parish and Town Councils and undertaken training on planning and neighbourhood seminars.
The council had effectively managed Studland playing field, the public toilets in Beach Road, the cutting of grass on the village green, winter grit bins and the maintenance of the footway lights in the village.
The council continued to implement the actions in the parish plan and presentations had been received such as “Living with the changing coast” and the Code of Conduct for members.
The council had taken part in the Best Kept Village scheme.
Support for village organisations and activities had continued.  Donations had been made to St Nicholas Church, Studland Coffee Morning, Studland Toddler Group, Christmas Tree Lighting and Studland Cricket Club as well as others.
The council expressed it thanks to the Village Hall Management Committee for the use of its hall for meetings.

The Chairman expressed his thanks to members for their attendance and contributions over the past 12 months and to the Clerk for her continued work in administration, support and advice.
5. Clerk’s Report
      The Clerk reported on the following matters;

1. The attendance of councillors at Parish Council meetings during 2014/15
2. The number of registered electors in Studland as at 1 May 2015 was reported as being 379

3. A financial statement which detailed the income and expenditure for the year ending 31st March 2015 was presented.
6.
Reports from Village Organisations


 The following updates and reports had been received;

Dorset & Somerset Air Ambulance – A letter of thanks had been received for the donation of £400.00.  The cost of an average mission was now £2500.00 and the charity required funds of over £2 million to continue its vital service.  The helicopter and crew were in operation 365 days per year and since its launch the helicopter had carried out over 10,500 missions, helping those in need across Dorset and Somerset.  It was anticipated that a representative would be able to attend a future meeting of the council to deliver a more detailed presentation.


Studland Women’s Institute - The WI continued to thrive and now had a membership of 35.  Interesting speakers had attended meetings throughout the year which included Karen Wright’s winter trip to Norway, English Oak Vineyard, a talk with slides on Northern Corsica, the history of lighthouses, Pets for Therapy, and a talk on the colourful life of Agatha Christie.

The group had enjoyed trips to the theatre, pantomime, carol services, Tyneham for a picnic and a visit to Wilton House.  The WI continued to support the Friends of Bournemouth Women’s Refuge and helped at a cream tea event for the local Lewis Manning group.  The group also took part in a skittles game and entered the Dorset Federation County Quiz.  A full and busy year!


St Nicholas Church – Another busy year at the church with regular services led mainly by Reverend Tony Higgins.  18 weddings, some baptisms and a number of funerals and burial of ashes had taken place.  A number of other events also took place which included a Canzonetta Concert, an art exhibition, Ascension Day service, Harvest Festival, pancake race, Christian Aid lunch and Women’s World Day of Prayer.  The church was also blessed with a visit from Bishop Paul Terekeka of South Sudan.


There had been some staff changes at the church and the church had said farewell to some residents that had left the village after serving the church well for many years.

A fixed installation electrical test had taken place in the church and the church hall.  A new computer and telephone line had been installed which had created a functional office area in the vestry.  The quinquennial (5 year) inspection of the church was due in 2015 and this would be carried out with a new architect, John  Beauchamp.


The working party had undertaken work to weed and clear the churchyard area and Derek Loveless had given his time to mow the new consecrated area.  A survey had been completed on the trees within the churchyard and some tree works had followed.  A Lavabo bowl would be made from a section of the yew tree that had fallen in December which would include lettering around the rim.

The church was in the process of applying for a faculty to establish a small remembrance garden.  There would be a memorial stone to hold the names of Studland men from both World Wars who lost their lives, plus the names of World War 1 men from Brownsea Island.

The church was grateful to all those that ensured the church continued to thrive.  The choir and organist Ian Pillow, the talented flower arranger Pat Pearce, the Verger Robin Hilton, Lesley Cocks and her team for making the coffee after Sunday services, Toni Ives the magazine editor, Angela Myerscough for help delivering the magazines, Anne Summers and Francis Firth for compiling the inventory of the churchyard and headstones and also for the upkeep and cleanliness of the church and hall.


Studland Social Club – The club currently had 128 members and a full committee that met monthly.  12 meetings were held in the year up to May 2015 and the Annual General Meeting was held in February 2015.


The bar held regular darts competitions, raffles, a weekly accumulator draw and beer tasting evenings.  The bar was awarded 5 stars by the district council’s environmental health section in November 2014 and a new member of staff had been appointed to run the bar and provide cleaning services to both the club and the village hall.

The bar provided a live music event at least once a month and a quiz night on the last Saturday of every month.  The bar had also opened to support several Artsreach events at the village hall and provided refreshments for several weddings and would continue to do so for 2015.


The bar had a representative on the village hall committee and contributed to the parish magazine.  The current opening times were Friday, Saturday and Mondays.


Although it had been a challenging year financially, due to existing and new memberships the club had managed to stay open.  Thank you to all members past present and future who enabled the bar to provide a friendly and sociable village space.


Studland Bay Preservation Association (SBPA)


The aim of the SBPA was to keep Studland Bay free of unnecessary regulations and free for all to enjoy.  Seahorses were regular visitors to the shores in England and Wales in the summer months and bred in these locations and therefore not considered an issue in Studland Bay.

The main issue for consideration would be whether or not the extensive Eelgrass beds have been damaged by anchoring and mooring boats thereby causing damage to the vibrant marine habitat.  To date there had been no evidence of damage and the Eelgrass beds were healthy and expanding to cover over 150 hectares.  SBPA provided a great deal of analysis to the Marine Management Organisation (MMO) and DEFRA to help them make an informed decision whether or not Studland Bay required protection in the form of a Marine Conservation Zone (MCZ).  The analysis provided had been recognised and Studland Bay had been taken off the list of possible MCZ’s but would remain on the list for consideration in 2016.


Work has also been focused on the need to protect the shoreline from erosion by the sea.

Studland Toddler Group - Mandy Best provided a brief update from the toddler group and presented samples of work which the children had completed.  Although there were a small number of members at present the club valued the continued support of the parish council and its donation.


Studland Cricket Club – Councillor Ferguson provided an update.  The captain of the club was no longer able to play and a replacement captain had not yet been found.  The 1st side team had pulled out of the current league, however the 2nd side team were able to continue at present.  A replacement wicket would be sought in the near future so the club was always grateful for all donations received.

Keith – Although the club had struggled it still had 11 members and welcomed new members. 
7.   Questions from the floor
1.  The street light at Agglestone Road was reported as still not working.  The Clerk was asked to check the works recently undertaken by SSE regarding this.
2. It was noted that attendance at the annual parish meeting had fallen over the past few years and a resident stated that the meeting should be advertised as fully as possible.  

The Chairman agreed that the attendance had fallen and members would look at different ways to engage with residents in the future.  It was noted that the parish council website would be launched in the near future which may go some way to address this issue.
The meeting ended at 7:28 pm.
Chairman:………………………...............   Date:……………………………………
L Johnson, Clerk
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